## Who Am I?

## Dear Members,

I'm Adam Benton and I will be serving as your KARA Secretary for the coming year, following the AGM held on 5<sup>th</sup> June 2025. I will be shortly meeting with John to officially handover the secretarial aspect of KARA and hope to continue the fantastic work that John has provided over the years.

I'm a currently serving Paramedic with SECAmb, having qualified in September 2024; I have worked in the Trust for the last 7 years, initially as a call handler at Coxheath and then progressing to the role of ECSW (Emergency Care Support Worker), or ECA working out of the Paddock Wood Make Ready Centre.

Aside from Trust work, I work as a private Paramedic covering a multitude of events, from motorcross to music events, and also as a Repatriation Paramedic via both road and flight. I live in Marden with my partner Katherine and our 6 year old daughter, Philippa, who assures me that she will be a Paramedic when she grows up and that I will be driving her everywhere on shift...!

It was an absolute pleasure to meet many of you at the AGM, with a few faces that I recognise and names too, and I hope that we can continue to see those numbers at the usual social meetings as well.

If there are things that you would like to see included in the newsletters, or if you have anything you would like to supply to be included, please get in touch.